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Peak School and further Education Provision  

Newsletter Spring 2018  

   Unique people, individualised approach  

Welcome to our Spring Term newsletter. We are all looking forward to the 

end of what has been a long winter and the return to warmer and longer days 

with the sun shining as this will make us all feel better.  

 

We would like to welcome Fara Muzambani, who started with us just before 

the end of term in December, and is certainly helping to improve the fitness of 

the staff working with him. We also say goodbye to Jane Royle from Penny’s  

class and Paul Herschel from Rebecca's class and thank them for all their 

hard  work. Our best  wishes go with them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gemma Thorpe on the birth of her daughter, Ettie. We are looking forward to      

welcoming Gemma back in July.  

 

Sarah McKeown on the birth of her  daughter, Betty and  Rebecca Holmes on 

the birth of her son, Reggie.  We look forward to welcoming both Sarah and 

Rebecca back at work for the new academic year. 
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Iwan: Chair of school council.  

Kelly-Ann: Secretary  

Mollie and Harley: Register 

Eva R: Reader of minutes and agenda  

Megan: Treasurer 

Gabby: Meet and Greet 

This term, the school council has met twice. We have talked about ways of raising 

money for charity, and we organized a School Council Assembly. 

A small group of council members went to Chinley Council offices to look at a   

display of possible playground designs. There were 3 different designs , and 

there were lots of discussions about the type of play equipment people liked the 

best. One favorite thing was a roundabout suitable for wheelchair users. It is a 

very exciting project. We were able to give our opinions, and these were passed 

onto to Chinley Council. Watch this space.  

Iwan  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chair of  School Council 
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On Friday 20th April we are going to be undertaking a 

Spring clean and planting day. During this day we will be 

engaging pupils and staff in helping to plant up the new 

sensory garden at the front of the school. Alongside this   

everyone will be involved in a generally tidy up of the 

school grounds -  Sweeping up, weeding etc., so that the 

school will look nice and inviting over  the Summer term for 

all our visitors.  

 

We are looking to plant edible plants; plants that are            

colourful and/or different textures  and climbing plants. If 

you have anything you are able to donate please could you 

send them into school  the week before.  

 

On this day please send pupils in clothes you don’t mind 

getting a little dirty. If any of you are able to spare us a little 

time and help on this day that would be greatly                          

appreciated.  There will even be a cup of tea and a biscuit 

in it for you !!! 
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Basketball WOW!!! 

This term we had a visit from the UK’s 

tallest basketball player  -  Everyone 

really looked up to him !! We started 

with a whole school  assembly . 

We all then had a chance to learn  and practice some basketball skills. 

Adam and Eva learned 

to dribble the ball.  

And as you can see we all 

got in a bit of a spin !!! 
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On a hill in the cold bleak winter …….  

This winter we have had a lot of snow here in the Peak   

District and our students have really made the most of it 

with the Adventurous Activities Team.  

 

Both Mike’s and Julia’s classes have been out winter   

walking in the snow. This have been a new and exciting   

experience for some of the students and very              

challenging for most, especially the staff.  

 

Flasks of tea and hot chocolate and a visit to the café at 

Grindleford have been a most welcome way to warm up 

following a hard day out on the hills.  

 

One group managed a staggering 6 miles on their      

session. A fantastic achievement for everyone involved.  

Luckily it wasn’t 

always bleak  -   

although it was 

cold the sun did 

shine for us ! 

 

It may have been cold 

and grey, but Fara 

thought it was great !! 

Jack striding 

across the 

stream  

We also made the most of the winter 

weather on the school site during our 

new experiences with Forest Schools. 

We went out and  collected natural  

material to explore and use back in the 

warm class room. Look Out for more 

about this next term.  
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Penny’s class and 

the Primary class 

came dress up as 

their favourite 

book  characters . 

 
 

 

Rebecca's class really 

enjoyed  looking for   

Wally  -  Can you spot 

him? 

Julia’s class 

dressed up as 

characters from 

their story and   

visited other    

classes to act out 

and tell them the 

story!!  
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I find it difficult to believe that a whole term has passed by since 

Christmas. Unfortunately, we did not manage to get through the 

term without a couple of  snow days, hopefully our communication 

worked effectively despite the council’s website not including us   

until the Friday afternoon, please let me know if  there were any      

issues that we can improve on.  

As a school we are responding to national changes in SEN              

education. At the end of  this year we will be losing the P-levels 

which have been the standard by which we measure pupils and    

ourselves by for many years, our replacement measures and          

assessments are being developed currently and we will keep you  

informed as to what they will look like for our pupils when they are 

ready. 

The Education Health and Care Plans, replacements for the         

statements, are coming through very quickly now, they are meant to 

all be completed in the next month. If  you would like any support in    

responding to the draft plans then please let us know, we will         

ensure through the annual review process this year that we focus on 

making sure these plans are an accurate reflection of  needs. 

I hope you all have a good Easter break and I look forward to  seeing 

everyone on their return.  

Happy Easter 

John  

 

Please contact me either through the school office or directly at  

jmcpherson@peak.derbyshire.sch.uk  

mailto:jmcpherson@peak.derbyshire.sch.uk
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Website 

www.peak.derbyshire.sch.uk 

We are looking for people who are passionate about giving our pupils 

the best opportunities  and experiences possible in their school life.  

If  this is you -  or you know someone who is interested in making a 

difference to our school -  then we would like to hear from you.  

We have vacancies for governors.  We really do encourage             

parents/carers to get involved, but you don’t have to be a parent or 

carer to be a governor - you just have to be willing to give a little bit 

of  your time to meet with other governors and learn more about our 

school.  Our pupils will thank you for it!!   

Please contact school for more information. 

Thank you everyone who has donated and helped the PTA this last term. 
We have been amazed at how generous people have been: 
 

Karen Rains - Roebuck 
Buxton and District Summer Club (which is now dissolved as a charity) 
Chinley Day Nursery 
Sophie Higton’s Grandma 
Charlee Jackson’s family and friends 

 
Our next big project is to be fixed playground equipment. We are still waiting 
on the outcome of two applications whose donations, if granted, would go     
towards these items. 
 
Future events are: 
 

Bags to School collection – pickup Tuesday 1st May 
Sensory Garden Planting Day – Friday 20th April 
AGM – Tuesday 15th May at 3.45pm (everyone welcome) 
BBQ – Saturday 23rd June 
 

Judith Osbaldiston (PTA Secretary)  


